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3 July 2007


MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

SUBJECT: Downstream migrant channel elevation (DSM) problem.

1. On 23 May, the emergency release gate (ERG) tripped for an unknown reason. After several failed attempts to reset it, the regulating orifices and the add-in water were shut and the ERG was able to be reset.  The add-in water and the orifices were reopened.
2. Following the 23 May incident, the channel elevation continued to rise to the point of triggering the high water alarm on several occasions.  The add-in water valve was placed into manual when the forebay elevation was at its upper limit as it has been for the last several weeks.  The regulating orifices were operating in auto and had closed due to high forebay elevation.  

3. Two of the three mechanical screen cleaners have been out of service and awaiting repairs but the air burst system has been running in auto with very little debris coming through the DSM.
4. With the add-in valve completely closed and all of the regulating orifices closed, the channel was maintaining a normal operating elevation.  Since the add-in valve should not have to be completely closed, Bonneville Fisheries coordinated an intentional trip of the ERG with NOAA Fisheries to investigate the channel.
5. On 27 June at 1305 hours, the ERG was tripped.  All screens were completely clean except for screen #3 (the largest of the dewatering screens) which was 100% occluded with debris.  With debris in the river at a very low level, it is assumed that this blockage had been building over a significant period of time.  The air burst system had apparently not been cleaning this screen during the automatic cycle. The screen was manually cleaned to the greatest extent possible.  The ERG was reset at 1351 hours.
6. At this time, the add-in valve has been re-opened and we are maintaining channel elevation even with continued high forebay elevation.  We are manually cycling the air burst system to maintain the screen that had been plugged.  We are awaiting parts for the repair of the mechanical screen cleaners.  Once these repairs have been made, the system will be returned to auto.  Bonneville Fisheries will be making visual checks on the auto cycle of the air burst system to insure that all screens are being cleaned.  
